

HENRY KENDALL HIGH SCHOOL

YEAR 7 CAMP INFORMATION LETTER

Dear Parents/Caregivers

On Monday 30 March 2015 Year 7 and Year 10 Peer Support students need to assemble in the Middle School area before departing for camp. The camp is for 3 days and 2 nights and we are returning on Wednesday1 April 2015. Students need to be at school at the normal time on Monday morning and bring their gear to the Middle School area. If your child is not attending the camp they are expected to attend school for the three days.

Each student must bring their own pillow and a sleeping bag. The other items needed are listed on the purple camp form. All clothing, sleeping bags, pillows and personal items need to be clearly marked with your child's name. As the weather has been very unsettled and very wet it may be an idea to pack an extra towel and an extra change of clothes for your child and some plastic bags may be useful for any wet clothing. Electronic devices such as Ipods and games are not permitted. If mobile phones are brought to camp they remain the responsibility of the student.

If your child requires medication could I please ask that this is brought to school on Monday in a sealed plastic cliplock bag with the student's name and class clearly written on the bag. *This is only to be handed to Mr Macdonald.* Dosage amount and times should also be written clearly on the bag.

We are departing camp at 1.30pm on the Wednesday 1 April 2015 and we will arrive at school at approximately 1.30pm. The buses will drop us off in Batley Street. If your child can be picked up at 2.00pm it would ease the congestion in Batley Street with the school buses and traffic after 2.30pm. Batley and Faunce Street has strict parking restrictions imposed at 2.30pm each day. If you are unable to collect your child at this time they will be supervised at school until the end of the school day. Please do not hesitate to contact us for any information regarding camp.

Yours faithfully

Mr Andrew Backhouse **PRINCIPAL**

Mr Mark Macdonald
HEAD TEACHER
HSIE, LANGUAGES and
MIDDLE SCHOOL

02 February 2015